Water Rate Committee Meeting Minutes

November 1, 2011
In Attendance:  Bob Stevens, Merle Prentice, Jr., Tom Evans, Bill Foster, Jim Tornatore, Chuck Franzese, and Tracey Cucci.
Guests:  Art Hilliard

Meeting called to order at 7:04 PM.  Minutes for the October 4, 2011 meetings were approved with a Motion by Tom Evans, Seconded by Bill Foster. Carried.

Chuck Franzese discussed meeting with Rural Development.  Two issues with review of project.  First, stimulus money can’t be spent if work was not in original proposal.  Money saved on project does not reduce debt service.  Titus new to position at RD, and not given same privileges.  He can support work on increasing pipe size, but not sure can get extension approved, especially not for purpose of fire suppression, just to bring potable water to community.  Can’t justify fire suppression supply, and need to break that out separately.  Environmental review ok; if revised report gets to him next week, can turn around in a couple weeks. If not supported, could take longer for approval, possibly out three months.  If 10” school extension turned down, could possibly get something from school district or S.E.D.  May be other funding, won’t know until after February.  Could present separate package to board and change wording that doesn’t use fire suppression, but keeping pressure/flow during fire suppression.  Cost estimate more than what’s available in budget, need Board to pass resolution to move money from A3 (Interest) into contingency to meet cost estimate.  Mary stated 40,000 needed to remain in that line item.  Rate Committee to recommend Village Board pass resolution authorizing $130,000 from Administration Net Interest to contingency.  Office to email attorney to get wording for resolution by Thursday morning.  Once in contingency, can move to wherever needed later.  Question asked that if 10” line extension turned down, how much grant money would be left over that can’t be spent, Chuck Franzese stated about $150,000.  


Discussion of extending Kane’s contract or putting out for bid.  Kane quote a little higher than estimate.  Bill Foster reviewed work done by Kane and stated they didn’t do a good job on services, and have been coming back and spending own money on repairing.  Main lines were good.  Hunt recommends change order to go through, they are known entity and believe more prudent to get it done.  Discussion of how much water Fire Department uses; quarterly reports are given, meter hooked up for practices.  Well #4 is done, Well #3 chlorine residual meters still be working on.  Discussion of town resident water turned off and meter removed for nonpayment, with discussion of remaining town residents on water.
Sale of water discussed.  Chuck Franzese suggested contacting pipe company.  They were contacted before and stated they were not interested.  Will talk to Chuck to get names of gas companies.  Will get comparison with cost of water from United Water with recent increase.

Meeting adjourned at 8:37 p.m. with a Motion by Merle Prentice, Seconded by Tom Evans.
Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
